DOLLARS

4,170.00

S SECONDO DA

88-252/-1149

\$**4,170.00

12/13/2024

AUTHORIZED SIGNATURE	0
(
7""	
12/13/2024 4,170.00	292
	12/13/2024

Laurel Insurance Agency & Associates Inc:
4519 San Bernardo Av. 2nd Floor
Laredo, Texas 78041
956-7249083

United Independent School District

United Independent School District

PAY TO THE ORDER OF

IBC Laurel Insurance

SCHOOL NAME ACCOUNTING DEPT. DATE 12-12-24 40260
REC'D FROM: Laurel Insurance Agency ! ASSECUB DONALTON GIFT.
Study Abroad Program - 2025 Spain DOLLARS \$ 4,170.00
SOURCE OF FUNDS 1995 5744 3A
CASH CHECK 1292 MONEY ORDER
BAG No RECEIVED BY THE TIME.

Study Abroad Program 2025 Spain



To: United ISD Board of Trustees and Superintendent

Date: December 17, 2024

Board of Trustees

Javier Montemayor, Jr. President District 5

Aliza Flores Oliveros Vice-President District 3

> Michelle Molina Secretary District 6

Gilberto Aguilar Jr. Member District 1

Dianelle Martinez Member District 7

Ramiro Veliz, III Parlamentarian District 4

Rodolfo "Rudy" Gonzalez, Jr. Member District 2

Gerardo Cruz, PhD Superintendent

201 Lindenwood Drive Laredo, Texas 78045 Phone: (956) 473-6355 Facsimile: (956) 728-8691 The United High School Baseball Team was given a donation of \$2,599.00 from UHS Baseball Booster Club for their outstanding dedication to the program. The funds will be deposited into the Baseball Team student activity account which will be used to purchase equipment for their continued success to the program.

Thank You

Jessica C. Salazar

United High School Principal



Board of Trustees

Javier Montemayor, Jr. President District 5

Gilberto Aguilar Jr. Member District 1

Rodolfo "Rudy" Gonzalez, Jr. Member District 2

> Aliza Flores Oliveros Vice-President District 3

Ramiro Veliz, III Parlamentarían District 4

Michelle Molina Secretary District 6

Dianelle Martinez Member District 7

Gerardo Cruz, PhD Superintendent

201 Lindenwood Drive Laredo, Texas 78045 Phone: (956) 473-6355 Facsimile: (956) 728-8691 December 16, 2024

Dear Members of the Board,

I am pleased to inform you of a generous monetary donation from Curriculum Associates i-Ready, totaling \$1,500, to recognize the efforts of our thirty elementary Reading Intervention teachers who participated in the recent Adaptive Pilot Spanish Reading Assessment research study.

We extend our heartfelt thanks to these teachers for their leadership and support during this initiative. Their contributions were instrumental in securing the i-Ready Computer Adaptive Spanish Reading Assessment for our classrooms in the upcoming school year, benefiting students instructed in Spanish.

As a token of appreciation, Curriculum Associates will be sending \$50 Amazon gift cards to each participating Reading Intervention teacher. These gift cards are intended to support the purchase of student incentives and classroom supplies. Participating teachers will also receive an email from Ms. Cordy Jackson, UISD Director of Purchasing, with an attached Conflict of Interest form, which must be completed in accordance with district procedures.

We are sincerely grateful to Curriculum Associates for their generosity and to our teachers for their dedication to this important project. We hope this recognition further supports the outstanding work they do for our students.

Thank you for your continued commitment to our district's success.

Sincerely,

Zaida Gonzalez

Director of Elementary Education

Zaida Gonzalez

zaidag@uisd.net (956) 473-1950



To: United ISD Board of Trustees and Superintendent

Date: December 13, 2024

Dear UISD Board Members,

Board of Trustees

Javier Montemayor, Jr. President District 5

Aliza Flores Oliveros Vice-President District 3

> Michelle Molina Secretary District 6

Gilberto Aguilar Jr. Member District 1

Dianelle Martinez Member District 7

Ramiro Veliz, III Parliamentarian District 4

Rodolfo "Rudy" Gonzalez, Jr. Member District 2 On behalf of students and staff here at Borchers Elementary, we would like to extend our most sincere gratitude for all that you do. Our campus has been fortunate to have a very active PTC Booster Club, the club's purpose is to facilitate any needed funding that the campus may need. They raise money every year to provide any support needed for classroom supplies, school equipment and any other needs that occur throughout the year.

This 2024-2025 school year our campus would like to graciously accept a monetary donation of \$1,577.00 These donations again will be solely used on our school campus needs and students incentives. Thank you for your continuous support and attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Rosenda K. Ruiz

Borchers Elementary School



To: United ISD Board of Trustees and Superintendent

Date: December 5, 2024

Board of Trustees

Javier Montemayor, Jr. President District 5

Aliza Flores Oliveros Vice-President District 3

> Michelle Molina Secretary District 6

Gilberto Aguilar Jr. Member District 1

Dianelle Martinez Member District 7

Ramiro Veliz, III Parlamentarian District 4

Rodolfo "Rudy" Gonzalez, Jr. Member District 2

Gerardo Cruz, PhD Superintendent

201 Lindenwood Drive Laredo, Texas 78045 Phone: (956) 473-6355 Facsimile: (956) 728-8691 The United High School Student Athletic Trainers was given a donation of \$1,260.00 from UHS Football Booster Club for their outstanding dedication to the program. The funds will be deposited into the Student Athletic trainer's activity account which will be used to purchase equipment for their continued success to the program.

Thank You

Jessica C. Salazar

United High School Principal



To: United ISD Board of Trustees and Superintendent

Date: December 5, 2024

Board of Trustees

Javier Montemayor, Jr. President District 5

Aliza Flores Oliveros Vice-President District 3

> Michelle Molina Secretary District 6

Gilberto Agullar Jr. Member District 1

Dianelle Martinez Member District 7

Ramiro Veliz, III Parlamentarian District 4

Rodolfo "Rudy" Gonzalez, Jr. Member District 2

Gerardo Cruz, PhD Superintendent

201 Lindenwood Drive Laredo, Texas 78045 Phone: (956) 473-6355 Facsimile: (956) 728-8691 The United High School Robotics Team was given a donation of \$1,000.00 from Argosy Foundation Hardship Grant for their outstanding dedication to the program. The funds will be deposited into the Robotics student activity account which will be used to purchase equipment for their continued success to the program.

Thank You

Jessica C. Salazar

United High School Principal



January 13, 2025

Board of Trustees

Javier Montemayor, Jr. President District 5

Gilberto Aguilar Jr. Member District 1

Rodolfo "Rudy" Gonzalez, Jr. Member District 2

> Aliza Flores Oliveros Vice-President District 3

Ramiro Veliz, III Parlamentarían District 4

Michelle Molina Secretary District 6

Dianelle Martinez Member District 7

Gerardo Cruz, PhD Superintendent

201 Lindenwood Drive Laredo, Texas 78045 Phone: (956) 473-6355 Facsimile: (956) 728-8691 UISD Board of Trustees,

May the following serve to inform you that Driscoll Health Plan, Laredo Office, donated \$1,000.00 for our Spirit of Giving event and South Laredo Family Clinic donated \$500.00 for our Gracias a Ti event. These donations were to benefit our McKinney-Vento, Migrant, and Foster Care students.

Please place this item on the agenda for board approval at your next board meeting.

Sincerely,

Adriana P. Ramírez, Executive Director

Federal and State Programs

Federal & State Programs
Adriana P. Ramirez, Executive Director
201 Lindenwood Dr * Laredo, TX 78045 * (956) 473-6259



Dr. Gerardo Cruz Superintendent

To:

Dr. Gerardo Cruz, Superintendent

From:

Diana Korrodi, Principal

Subject:

PTC Donation

Date:

December 19, 2024

The Matias de Llano, Jr. Elementary P.T.C. donated \$440.00 to the school for beautification of our front doors. The donation check #1304 was deposited into the Principal's account.

We respectfully request that this item be placed on the next board meeting agenda for approval.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Diana I. Korrodi

Campus Principal

